
Summary of Meeting with CME In Connection with Notice of Proposed Rulemaking for 
Regulation Automated Trading (“Regulation AT”)

Meeting date: March 4, 2016.

CFTC staff present: Vincent McGonagle, Rachel Berdansky, Sebastian Pujol Schott, Marilee 
Dahlman, and Mark Schlegel.

Outside parties present: Tom LaSala (CME), Anne Gray (CME), and Mark Young (Skadden Arps). 

On March 4, 2016, CFTC staff had an in-person meeting with representatives from CME and 
their counsel from Skadden.  The meeting lasted approximately 1.5 hours and focused on the
proposed rules set forth in the notice of proposed rulemaking (NPRM) for Regulation AT, 
including the proposed reporting requirements to DCMs and the proposed ‘new floor trader’ 
registration requirement. 


